The Campsbourne Weekly Campsbourne School's Weekly Newsletter

www.campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk head@campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk

Dear Parent / Carers,

Parents Evening

Parents Evening is taking place on Monday 8th November and Wednesday 10th November. To book your child's place please use the following link. https://parents-booking.co.uk/campsbourne

Due to the rising number of COVID 19 cases we have decided that these will be via Zoom. After half term zoom links will be forwarded to parents for these meetings.

Year 6 Parent Evening

As Mrs Baptiste and Ms Gabruk teach Shonibare Class Mrs Baptiste will be hosting sessions on Monday 8th November and Ms Gabruk will be hosting sessions on Wednesday 10th November.

Christmas Performances

These are the dates for our Christmas performances. We will provide details nearer the time of any measures which we have to put in place because of COVID 19.

Reception Christmas Stories performance Friday 3rd December 9.30am

Year 1 Nativity Friday 10th December 9.30am

Year 2 Christmas Around the World Friday 10th December 2.30pm

Year 3-6 Winter Concert (1st showing) Monday 13th December 9.30am

Year 3-6 Winter Concert (2nd showing) Monday 13th December 2.00pm

Half Term Holiday Club

We will be hosting our in house holiday club this half term. This is being run by our staff who run the after school club. Attached is an example overview of the type of activities that will be on offer. The hours are Monday 25th October to Friday 29th October 8.30am - 6.00pm. It is £35 per child per day. There is a 50% discount if you can demonstrate that you receive in work benefits. For more details about the discount please contact the school office. If you would like to book a place please do so using SCOPAY https://www.scopay.com/login.html

Tottenham Hotspur Half Term Multi Sports Camp

Please see the attached a flyer with information regarding their half term multi sports camp. To register and book a place for your child please use the forms below.

Registration form: https://www.tfaforms.com/4810038?tfa 264=a218d000000L7xg

Booking form: https://www.tfaforms.com/4842022?tfa 264=a218d000000L7xg

National Sleep Help Line

One in four children in the UK are not getting enough sleep, this has an impact on their behaviour and ability to learn, as well as their physical health. There is a new National Sleep Helpline run by trained sleep advisors who can talk to young people directly, or their parents to provide advice on how to ensure your child gets a good night's sleep. The helpline is open 5 nights a week, Sunday to Thursday, 7-9pm and the number is 03303 530 541. You can read more in the attachment and here: https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/national-sleep-helpline/

Haringey Parent Carer Form for SEND Children

Haringey council is at the early stages of helping parents/carers set up a Parent Carer Forum for all SEND children, with the help of the Bridge Renewal Trust. The next Zoom meeting will be on the 28/10/21 at 10.30-12.30. If you would like to join this group please email Geoffrey Ocen at geoffery@bridgerenewaltrust.org.uk

Campsbourne Welcome Amal to London

Little Amal is a 3.5 metre-tall puppet. She represents the 32 million children who have been forced to leave their homes and are often separated from their friends and families. As Amal walked from the Syria-Turkey border all the way to the UK, she asked the world not to forget about children who had to flee their homes because of war or other reasons beyond their control.

To raise awareness of the refugee crisis, Year 6 students researched Amal's Walk and completed challenges on *Journey, Adventure* and *Home*. They shared their project in assembly and reminded everyone that refugees and asylum seekers are children just like them. Children of the world!

You can meet Amal on Saturday, 23rd October at St.Paul's where Campsbourne Choir will welcome her to the City of London. To learn more about Amal, visit: www.walkwithamal.org/

SEND Newsletter

Please find below the link to the SEND newsletter from Haringey. If you wish to read this regularly, please scroll to the bottom and subscribe. It will then be sent to you regularly. https://mailchi.mp/haringey/send-news-141021?e=0c9cfe1886

Ultra-Low Emission Zone (ULEZ)

The beginning of half term will see the expansion of the Ultra-Low Emission Zone (ULEZ), a scheme by the Mayor of London and TFL to reduce air pollution in London. Did you know that exposure to high levels of nitrogen dioxide (NO2) pollution can cause and exacerbate asthma, wheezing and other lung conditions - and introducing the ULEZ in Central London resulted in a reduction of NO2 by 44%? From October 25th, driving within or into the ULEZ zone (which will cover the area between the North and South circulars) with a non-compliant car will incur a charge. You can check for details here. https://tfl.gov.uk/modes/driving/check-your-vehicle/.

Festive Cards!

Every year at Campsbourne the HSA works with a company that transforms your child's artwork into a set of high quality festive cards, mugs or wrapping paper and tags. This year, like last year, we will be unable to collect the forms and payment in person, so we have moved ordering and payments online. You'll need to login or set up an account at https://www.cauliflowercards.co.uk/parents-shop which is very quick and easy to do. There will be a unique number on the forms that you use to place your order before you return the artwork to the class teacher. The collection deadline is Friday 5th November. Don't worry - there are full instructions on the forms, and there will be reminders on Classlist as we get close to the deadline. The forms were sent home with your child this week so keep an eye out for it and get creative!

New Online Absence Form

As part of the school website refresh we are also improving its functionality so we can move away from paper forms and make it easier for you to communicate with the school. You are now able to make requests for absence using a simple online form. https://campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk/about-us/school-policy/attendance/

Campsbourne School Street

Our School Street **consultation closes on 26**th **October**! Please take the opportunity to feedback on the School Street by completing this survey. We want to hear from the whole school community, whether positive or negative, to help shape the future of the scheme. After the trial, the council will make the decision based on your feedback whether to keep the School Street in place, amend, or remove it. The survey should only take 2-4 minutes to complete. https://forms.office.com/r/w29d06dn9C

I hope you all have a lovely half term.

Jonathan Smith Headteacher